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COMPUTER CORNER
Good news!!  We are almost fully computerized!!  Our goal date is July 1st to be 100% complete.  This means it’s time to enact the final phase!  During this final phase we will be making the transition from the hand-written station diary to the computerized version within the FireHouse software.  Along with this, the personnel files  will be completed as well as quality-control checking all run reports to date.  Speaking of run reports, every single run report for this year is now in the computer!!  Thanks to all those who helped make this possible.  Remarkably, there have been very few mistakes made on data entry, which I hear from other FH users is good, so keep up the good work. 


As for the daily journal entries.  They can be accessed under the “Department Journal” button on the main menu.  When the calendar comes up, all of the entries will be listed on the right.  To make an entry, simply select the “New” button at the bottom right and then select the type of entry you want to make.  There are several choices, but primarily you will only use “Department Event” and “Staff Activity”.  Department Event is used for everyday journal notations such as “washed E51”, “E52 chainsaw OOS”, etc.  Staff Activity is used for any “activity” in which we should track so people can earn credit for participating.  For example, any type of meeting, a talk at one of the schools, Health Fair at Kroger, etc.  A Department Event screen is just a blank screen with the date, time and a large area to type whatever you want.  The Staff Activity screen looks and functions exactly like the screen you fill out when marking people on and off duty in your fire and EMS reports.  It’s that simple.  Since June is the transition month, feel free to go ahead and use these features in lieu of the red books.

      As soon as we have the capability (either through a Centrex system or adding an additional phone line) we will be hooking Station 52’s computer onto the Station 51 Lantastic Network.  This will allow data from Station 52 to go directly and instantly to Station 51’s file server and vice versa.  What this means, is that you will be able to see all the information all the time, and not just when a download is done.  This will also make it easier to know who’s on station for a run since each station will have the capability of adding their own personnel.

The newly formed “Technical Services Committee” met for the first time last month and began discussing issues related to the committee.  The main issue was the design and implementation of the department’s new Web Site.  Well, in the time since, the site has been developed and can be visited by pointing your browser to: www.wrfd.org   The site is not yet 100% complete, so do not advertise the site outside the department.  I will let you know when it’s done.  We plan to have it done by the Strawberry Festival so it can be advertised there.  If you weren’t able to make it to the first meeting and still are interested in this committee, the next meeting will be sometime during the first or second week of July.  I’ll post the date soon.

THIS JUST IN:  Be sure to look for Computer Update #4 due out this week.  There will be a couple minor changes in how we count “points” for on and off duty activities.  It will also address how to show who was on what piece of equipment.
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EVENTS
As you are aware, June is one of the busiest months when it comes to EVENTS.  First, on Thursday, June 19th, we will be hosting the Johnson County Firefighters Association meeting at Station 52.  The meeting will start at 7pm and begin with the traditional barbecue rib dinner.   If you plan on attending, we would like you to wear your new button-up shirt with a badge.  This particularly applies to those who are on duty.  If possible, try to show up early to help set up.  Our guest speaker is to be announced.

The second major June event is the 5th Annual Strawberry Festival.  If you’re off any of the two days, we need your help.  There are allot of activities and jobs to do.  There will be a master schedule going up this week.  All the jobs employ one hour shifts, so if everyone could participate, even for one hour, we can spread the workload out.  So, come out and help and have fun doing it.  The dates are Friday and Saturday, June 27th and 28th.  4pm to 10pm on Friday, and 10am to 10pm on Saturday.  If you would like to help with the finalization meeting, it will take place on Monday, June 9th at 7pm at station 51.

There is a Walk-a-thon scheduled for Saturday morning June 21st in Greenwood.  There are a few of us participating from White River.  If you would like to also, see the bulletin board at Station 51 or Lieutenant Sichting for more information.

The Johnson County Fire Departments’ Annual Softball Tournament is set for Saturday, July 26th at Craig Park in Greenwood.  See either stations’ bulletin board for sign-up and more information.

Congratulations to Jim and Angie Meacham.  They were married last month on May 3rd.  They would like to thank all those who attended.  Rusty Alllanson was the minister, a former White River firefighter!!  Jim and Angie bought a house and are living in Morgan County.


[image: image3.wmf]
STATION TALK

You may have noticed some subtle enhancements at Station 51.  They include for one the arrival of the insulation for the floor over the back bay.  This will help keep the crew room cooler in the summer by preventing the heat from the bays from percolating up through the floor.  You will also notice some step lighting out on the front balcony.  This was to help light the path down the stairs at night since it was dangerously dark before the lights.  And thirdly, the addition of parking bumpers.  These were put in to prevent cars from being pulled up too close to the edge of the rocks.  This will allow a walk way on the pavement instead of through the rocks.  

I’m sure even more noticeable was the addition of two new large screen TV’s, one at each station.  These were the first items to be purchased solely by funds generated through the soda and candy fund (House Fund).  The TV’s are 52” screens, with Picture in Picture, Surround Sound Stereo, and home theater ready.  They cost us $1499 each.  This leaves the House Fund account with about $1300 left.  As soon as the Pepsi bill comes in, we’ll be making some of the other purchases on the wish list made at the beginning of the year.  This list includes weight equipment, basketball goal for Station 51, and VCR’s to name a few.  We will however be leaving at least two months of “reserves” in the account to cover expenses so it may take a little while to make these next purchases.  We will welcome any donations into this particular account if you would like to see these items sooner.  You will of course recieve a receipt of your donation.  If you have any questions, please see myself or Assistant Chief Pell.

Assistant Chief Pell is happy to report that all of the electrical problems at Station 52 have been repaired (yea!).  He has also replaced some blinds throughout the building that were either destroyed or not functioning anymore.  Jeff Smith is in the process of repairing some of the window cranks and giving us a bid on painting and possibly moving the men’s bathroom door.  Please leave a note for Assistant Chief Pell if there are any problems or suggestions with Station 52.  Thanks.
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GENERAL BUSINESS

When making a home response call, the general rule is to respond to your assigned station.  Obviously if you’re out, then respond to the closest station.  Or, if the run is on the way or in your immediate vicinity, and you have equipment to make an intervention (i.e. oxygen, BVM, etc) then response to the scene (in good judgment) is acceptable.  We will not however “chase” runs in other districts.  The exception again is if you’re there when it happens, then ask the incident commander if he/she needs your help.  Any questions, see an officer.

Battalions, remember, you only need to respond to out of district calls if more than one piece of equipment is called to the scene (or specifically Battalion 5 of course).

Speaking of Battalion 5, the new Tahoe is now in-service.  (The clutch gods have spoken!!) Anyway, we now have a vehicle that is much more functional than we’ve ever had.  If you haven’t seen it yet, stop and take a look.  It came out great!  As did the Grass Rig.  It is also finished and in-service at Station 51.  Make sure you re-familiarize yourself with the operation of the pump and sprayers.  Because once it stops raining (eventually) we will dry out and undoubtedly once again have grass fires and related conflagrations.  So, once again, a tip of the hat to Mike Hoffman, Kevin Skipper, and Jason Arkins as well as Lieutenant Shoemaker and the entire Vehicle Maintenance Platoon.  These guys have a huge job not only getting new equipment in-service, but keeping our aging stuff running. Keep up the good work.

Here’s a joke supplied by Joe Weihe (Where he got it, I don’t know.  And don’t worry, it’s clean)

If you leave home and travel 90 feet, make a left and travel 90 feet,  make another left and travel 90 feet and make one more left and travel 90 feet and arrive back home to find two people with masks on, What would your occupation be?

( The answer is at the end of the newsletter)

Chauffeurs:  FYI:  Engine 51 and Engine 52 now have Auto-Eject electric lines hooked up to them.  You need to do nothing other than be aware of them and hook them up when back on station.  Station 51’s electric cord reel will be installed this week and hung from the ceiling like the ones at Station 52.

The new two-part equipment tags will be finished at the printer this week and will be ready to use.  Instructions are on the tag itself, but you simply fill out both sections and place one half on the defective equipment and the other half on the maintenance clipboard.  This will help us better track what is out being repaired.  There will be some on both stations as well as on Tactical 51, so on larger incidents, items can be tagged right on the scene to avoid confusion at the station.

We have finally received all of the information on the Centrex phone system and will be making a proposal at the next Board of Directors meeting.  What this essentially is is a phone system that encompasses both stations and will allow many more lines for the same amount of money we’re paying now.  I’ll keep you posted.  
Just FYI, I will be out of town from June 7th through the 16th.  Please direct items normally directed to me to either Assistant Chief Pell or Chief Dutton.

There is one updated policy out this month.  It concerns student riders and non-employee riders.  Be sure to make a copy for your personal policy manual.  Both station copies have been updated.  You’ll find the update in the conference room at Station 51 by the copy machine.

With the department growing as quickly as it is, there are once again some updates regarding the schedule.  The best one on the list is the return of the 3rd firefighter at Station 51.  This will greatly improve our staffing.  The rest of the updates are just reminders.  When making changes such as picking up open hours or working for someone else, make sure you are qualified to fill that position.  A chauffer must work at each station at all times.  We also need to make sure that if an officer is on duty he is working the Battalion 5 position instead of a private.  The line officer’s are ultimately responsible for scene operation and should be in Battalion 5 when possible.  When making schedule changes, make sure you notify the on-duty Battalion.  He is responsible for the staffing of each station and will try to accommodate personnel’s needs whenever possible.  

Since we’re talking about the schedule, the shifts have been in place for 2 months now and Assistant Chief Pell hasn’t heard any problems.  Please give him a note if you have any input on the shift-style schedule.  Thanks.

Anyone wanting to challenge the NFPA Firefighter II exam contact Lieutenant Mourer before June 15th.

The NFPA Fire Instructor I class will begin on Saturday, July 26th and end Sunday, July 27th. (16hrs total)  See someone from the Training Division to get signed up.

The NFPA Driver/Operator class will begin on Saturday, August 2nd and will be from 0800-1600hrs on most Saturdays until October 2nd.   See someone from the Training Division to get signed up.

Along with our set Battalion 5 schedule and new vehicle, there will be some added responsibility to the position.  Battalion 5 is ultimately responsible for everything that occurs on his shift.  He is responsible for staffing, knowing where the apparatus are, fireground operations, and picking up personnel at the hospital, just to name a few.  He is also responsible for ride-along observers.  Ride-along observers must fill our a release of liablity form.  See the new policy for details on riders.  In the coming weeks, we will have a Battalion 5 S.O.G. and training guideline coming out.  It will explain these responsiblities in greater detail.
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AUXILIARY CORNER

The much anticipated cookbooks will be ready in time for sale at the Strawberry Festival.  The cost will be $8 each.  Special thanks to Joannie Kirkhoff for all the hard work she put into this.  Good job!

The social committee has scheduled an outing for July 12.  No definite plans have been made yet, however, it’s looking like dinner at Lonestar Steakhouse followed by Putt Putt & Go Karting in Whiteland.  Watch the 

‘events’ bulletin board for more information.

Future group outings that the social committee is looking into include bowling, line dancing, movies, etc.  Overnight trips may include riverboat casinos, King’s Island, and Medieval Times.  If you have any suggestions at all please contact Tanya Rowland or Kim McKee.

Ladies first water competition for the strawberry festival has been scheduled for 7pm on Friday, June 27.  Our auxiliary will be competing against auxiliaries from Greenwood FD and Bargersville FD.  Good luck to all!

JUNE BIRTHDAYS

6/2 - Mike Hoffman

6/6 - Rob Pickett

6/8 - Tom Miller

6/9 - Kevin Skipper

6/17 - Pat Carmean
6/18 - Rick Duncan

6/30 - Lori Pell
LOOKING BACK .... 5 YEARS

The following events were taken from the station diary books from June of 1992.

June 2nd:  “Settles wants a fire”

June 10th:  Dispatched on a working car fire, upon arrival, found a sick person.  No fire anywhere to be found.
June 13th:  8 runs! Wow!!!  (big day back then!)

June 14th:  E52 caught fire.

June 16th:  Big hazmat fire in Eagle Trace.  Sent a couple firefighters to the hospital for heat exhaustion.  Contents were Rub-R-Wall coating.

June 18th:  Fire everywhere!  Lighting strikes the cause.

June 24th:  Brad Kiefer, Zac Hart, and Joe Settles repel from the Station 52 hose tower.

The answer to the riddle is:  You’re a baseball player!!
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